SPECIAL MEETING

November 9, 2021
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Thursday, November 9, 2021 at 4:30 P.M. at the City/Town Center held via Zoom:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross; Foreman-Niemi; Attorney-Kearney; 
             Absent:             Supervisor Kippley
Others Present:  Bradley & Bryana Salo; 
1.  The public hearing was opened by Chairman Skelton pursuant to Minnesota Statute 368.01 Subd. 25.  All procedures were followed and completed including visual inspection by both Anttila and Skelton.  Skelton explained the history leading up to the Road Vacation hearing.  Resolution 2021-009 was passed by the Township Board of Supervisors on September 2, 2021 proposing vacation of a portion of road 45 and Lane 51.  In 2019, St. Louis County completed the curve reconfiguration on Highway 99 which included the realignment of township roads described as follows:
Lane 51:  Starting at a point 420 feet southerly of the Northeast corner of Section 10, Township 57N, Range 15W, thence continuing southerly approximately 270 feet to the existing right of way of CSAH 99.

Road 45:  Starting at a point 33 feet West of the Northeast corner of Section 10, Township 57N, Range 15W, thence continuing westerly approximately 685 feet to the existing right of way of CSAH 99.  For safety reason, the Board wants to vacate these portions as described above.  Damages were paid by St. Louis County to homeowners and it was proposed no damages be paid by the Township as there is no loss to the homeowners.  No “release for damages” forms have been returned to the Township Office.  Kearney will look into this matter.  
2.  Bradley Salo voiced concern about a portion of the road on Lane 51.  There is a deep ditch with water and requested the Township Board consider placing a guard rail here for safety concerns.  Because this portion of the road is under St. Louis County jurisdiction, this will need to be referred to St. Louis County.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA DIRECTING KNAUS TO SEND DATA TO ST. LOUIS COUNTY REQUESTING THEY CONSIDER PLACING A GUARD RAIL AT LANE 51 FOR SAFETY CONCERNS.  MOTION CARRIED
No other concerns were brought forward at the hearing.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO CLOSE THE ROAD VACATION HEARING ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 4:45 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
Jon Skelton, Chairman 
